Westfield Youth Hockey Association
Board Meeting Minutes
	March 13, 2014

Executive Board Members Present:
Paul Labbe, 1st Vice President
Todd Jensen, 2nd Vice President/Ice Scheduler 
Tim McMahon, Director of Communications

Board Appointed Members Present:
Jennifer McMahon, USA Rep/Registrar

 Meeting began at approximately 6:30 pm
The motion to accept the minutes from the February Board meeting was not made as the meeting minutes had not been posted and not enough board members were present for the voting. 

Team Reps Present:
B2, PW3, S2, M1, M2, M3(red), M3(white)
  

1st Vice President Report:  (Paul Labbe)
· Evaluations:
· Parent Surveys are due the week of evaluations.
· Any Coaches should submit the application during the week of evaluations 
· All skaters will need:
· A Consent to Treat
· Birth Certificate if new to the organization
· Jersey Order form with payment (if jersey needed)
· $75 registration fee
· House League:
· Last week is March 16
· 16 total skaters took part in the league and feedback has been favorable.
· Ages range from 8-13 years, 3 skaters moving to play full season
· LTP/LTS Session #3:
· This has been a very successful year with ~100 kids moving through the program this year.
· Need coaches for this weekend
· Meeting was held with the parents last weekend to discuss the upcoming season
· Two-thirds  of the LTP skaters moved to Novice, Mite, or Squirt
· 10 skaters were turned to other organizations due to district borders.
· Coaches:
· Player evaluations are due as soon as possible
· Team water bottles and First Aid Kits are due asap

 
2nd Vice President Report:  (Todd Jensen) 
· Evaluations:
· The first Mite Eval session has been broken out by last name (a-k,l-z) to help reduce the number of skaters on the ice at one time.
· The goal eval schedule has been published (Wednesday 3/26)
· All goalies (Squirt – Bantam) must attend the skater evals for their level in addition to the goalie eval
· The eval committee will look to reduce the number of players on the ice, reductions can be made from the top as well as from the bottom. In some cases players will be asked to return to other sessions while in other instances an early determination can be made. 
· Pinney numbers will be used to post results to the web during evals, parents/skaters should check there for determination of when they need to return
· Due to the number of mites, it is suggested that they come dressed for evals
· Due to the current number of Bantams that is a chance of having 2 large teams or 3 small teams, that will be futher defined based on the total registered.
· A discussion was held regarding checking during the Bantam evals, a request was made to have a meeting prior to the first skate define what should and shouldn’t be done.
· Coaches should be contacting their teams over the weekend of 4/11

Director of Finance: (Meg Bacon) – Provided by Paul Labbe
· The 2014-2015 season, first ice payment fees are posted on the website (due in September) 


Communications Report: (Tim McMahon)
· Elections for the following positions will be held during evals
· Director of Communication
· 1st Vice President
· Director of Finance
· Current position holders are planning on rerunning and no other candidates have come forth
GSL report: (Tom Roskey- absent) reported by Todd Jensen:
· GSL Meeting was postponed – no new information to report
USA Hockey Report: (Jen McMahon)
· USA Hockey Registration for the 2014-2015 season can be completed on the USA Hockey website after 4/1.
· Once registered, the bar code numbers need to be entered into the skaters profile on the WYH website.
Merchandise Report: (Brenda Labbe - absent) reported by Paul Labbe
· Jersey Orders forms are available online
· Jerseys will be made available during evals for sizing
· Patrick Defalco has graciously offered to help take over the jersey ordering

Meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm.
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